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Scott Cameron has had a unique 

Theta Delta Chi experience. When not 

playing soccer for Marist College, he 	

was instrumental in founding the Tau 

Triton Charge. After the decision to 

transfer to Rutgers University, Scott 

left the Red Foxes to become a Scarlet 

Knight and helped found his second 

Charge: Lambda Triton. 

Cover design by Kevin Davila

2  the Shield

TDX 
On the Web

View The Shield at 

www.tdx.org 



the Shield  3

Letter
From the President of the  
Educational Foundation

Dear Brothers,

In the last 160 years Theta Delta Chi has seen 
good and bad times come and go like the seasons. 
Although the current tough economy is hurting our fundraising campaign, 
I’m happy to report that overall, these are good times for Theta Delta Chi. 

We have several new and revived Charges and with the upcoming 
February re-Chartering of Psi Deuteron, we’ll have 29 active Charges. 
Better yet, the quality and quantity of the pledge classes are improving 
across the board.

With these successes come increased demands for the Educational 
Foundation to provide services…services that your contributions make 

possible. Leadership training and mentoring for Charge officers, pledge 
education programming and support, infrastructure improvements, tuition 
scholarships and much more are funded by your tax deductible donations. 

I remember that as cash-poor Actives we’d hang out at the Charge 
House and swear/brag to each other that when we “made it” we wouldn’t 
forget our Charge. Maybe you had the same experience too. I ask you 
to step up, even in a modest way, and support your fraternity when 
approached to send in your Voluntary Graduate Dues.

Better yet, stop by and visit a Charge, or join us August 4-7 for the 
163rd Annual Convention in Washington, DC and meet some of today’s 
Active Theta Delts. I’m positive you’ll find them worthy of your support 
and you’ll enjoy the fellowship.

In the Bonds,
“JB”
John M. Geisler, Gamma Triton ’83, President 
Theta Delta Chi Educational Foundation

What is the only Charge to boast initiates without 
ever having been chartered by the Grand Lodge?

?Quiz
Theta Delt

Shield online
The Shield continues to publish three editions annually, with 
the Fall and Spring issues exclusively available at www.tdx.org 
and the Winter issue both online and in a print edition, mailed 
to all alumni for whom we have a good address. 

You can update your address at any time by sending it 
to shield@tdx.org, and include your e-mail address as well.

Send us your  
e-mail address.

Get connected—update us with your  
e-mail address at 

email@tdx.org

Mark Your  
Calendar
Preamble Institute

April 9-11, to be held at Lambda Triton Charge, 

66 College Avenue, New Brunswick, NJ

Fourth in an annual gathering of incoming Charge 

Presidents and other senior officers for an intensive 

weekend of training. 

Convention 2010

August 4-7, Loews Madison Hotel, 

Washington, D.C. 

The Convention will bring Theta Delts together in our 

historic capital. Loews Madison, only a few blocks 

from the White House, is one of Washington’s grand 

hotels. Look for information at www.tdx.org and for 

registration in May 2010, or contact the CFO for 	

more information. 

Do you remember your Greek?

Xάριτος
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Learn it. Live it. 
Teach it. Expect it.

By Scott Cameron, 	

Lambda Triton ’11 (Rutgers)

Not many people can be lucky enough to 
say that they were able to help found 
a new fraternity for the first time at 

an institution, and even fewer people can say 
that they helped to start the same fraternity 
at two different institutions; but thankfully I 
can. My involvement with Theta Delta Chi has 
undoubtedly changed my college experience 
for the better if for no other reason than by 
making my transfer from Marist College to 
Rutgers University all the easier as mine passed 
through the avenue of brotherhood. After I 
had made the decision to leave Marist College 
for Rutgers, the only issue that I stressed over 
for almost two months was the idea of leaving 
my friends and my new fraternity behind. 
After working tirelessly with my brothers to 
build the foundation of the Tau Triton Charge, 
the uncertainty of my future scared me and I 
mourned the fact that I would not be able to 
reap all the benefits of the work we had put in. 
I’m sure you can only then imagine my elation 
when I first told Eric Kelley, TDX’s Director of 
Expansion, that I had to leave Marist College 
and the Tau Triton Colony and he excitedly told 
me about the recent beginnings of the Lambda 
Triton Colony at Rutgers.

I was first introduced to the idea of starting 

One 
Brother 
Helps 
Found 
Two 
Charges

a Charge of Theta Delta Chi from some of my 
soccer teammates at Marist such as Tyler Vinal, 
Tyler Johnson, and Anton Brel. In actually 
starting Tau Triton, the most difficult part was 
convincing Marist Greek life to be open-minded 
to the expansion of fraternity life. This was 
extremely difficult especially as we were charged 
with the task of garnering the support of College 
officials who did not care to expand the Greek 
life at the school due to the poor history and 
stereotypes of “frats”. Having to attend a private 
college that was founded on traditional Catholic 
education with a strong conservative mind-set, 
you can see how this may have been hard to 
do. As Marist College athletes, our team was 
assigned one of the College’s “brothers” to be 
our mentor throughout our attending years. We 
were lucky to have been given Brother Frank 
Kelly who would be instrumental in helping us 
found the Tau Triton Charge by challenging us to 
be the best we could be and supporting us with 
our goals. Through our connection to Brother 
Frank we were able to show Greek life officials 
that we were all good kids, with strong values, 
and the common goal of building something 
great at Marist College that would be an asset 
to the campus and endure long after we all left. 

After we got the go-ahead to start our Greek 

life interest group, our next big step was getting 
more students interested and involved in the 
idea of a new fraternity. This proved to be the 
second hardest task. Of course the paper work 
needed was demanding, but seemed more like a 
prize than a punishment since it symbolized the 
official creation of our goal. Our first instinct 
was to recruit people and encourage others 
from the soccer team to be engaged in bringing 
Theta Delta Chi to Marist. This helped a lot as 
we were able to spread the word about what 
we were doing, but slowly individuals dropped 
out as the process took considerable work and 
was not without roadblocks along the way. For 
something like this at Marist, there was a lot of 
time spent waiting for responses from various 
committees and administrators to whom we had 
to make presentations before taking the next big 
step and as a result, some people lost interest or 
began to question whether it would ever really 
happen? Or maybe, will this fraternity even be 
created before I graduate? 

These questions could cause great concern 
for almost anyone in our situation, but I’m 
confident that I can speak for the other 
Tau Triton founders in saying that the main 
motivation that kept us going was the chance 
to create something that was ours. At the 
time, you can’t be sure whether you’ll be able 
to realize the success of creating an awesome 
fraternity that other students respect and view 
as the top organization on campus, but hope 
kept me going. Besides, if at the end we had 
all failed, I knew that I made great friends in 
the process, knowing that they had my back, 
and that I had theirs---so isn’t that the point 
of brotherhood anyway?

The idea of transferring to a school that also 
harbored a new colony like Tau Triton motivated 
me to continue the work and effort that I 
put forward previously at Marist. At Rutgers 
I quickly became friends with 40 brand new 
individuals that shared many of the same beliefs, 
goals and ideals as me. Ever since my move 
from Tau Triton, it has been somewhat difficult 
staying in contact with my previous Charge, 
as all of the founding fathers are my age; with 
new blood filling their officer positions, I can 
see that my trajectory as a Theta Delt has now 
been built through the Lambda Triton Charge. 

The brothers of Lambda Triton convene for a work day upon moving 
into the Theta Delta Chi Manor at 66 College Ave. 

From left to right: Arthur Khaykin, Matthew Cortland, Francisco 
Mattei, David Kim (ladder), Charlie Hornstra, Anthony Evans,  
Scott Cameron, Matthew Tietjen, Wylie Lopez.

■ continued top of next page



xάριτος is charitos
charitos means friendship

About the author
Scott Cameron spent two semesters as a member of the Tau Triton 
Colony and one semester as a member of the Lambda Triton Colony; 
he enters his fourth semester as a member of the Lambda Triton 
Charge. Both Charges are considered to be part of the upper echelon 
of fraternities on their respective campuses, with Tau Triton now 
boasting over 40 initiates and Lambda Triton nearly 80 initiates.
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As a result, I’ve heard from some brothers that 
many of the new Tau Tritons don’t know of me. 
This scares me a bit because I don’t want to be 
the forgotten ghost of Tau Triton; especially 
since by being there from the start (in one of 
those beat up Poughkeepsie taxi vans, first 
hearing Stephen Staffuti mention the brilliant 
idea of bringing Theta Delta Chi to Marist), I 
feel like my life was deeply influenced by my 
experience at Marist. 

So in sharing my experience as a Theta Delt, 
I wanted to reach out to my old Tau Triton 
brothers like Rhino, Tyjo, Anton, Staff, Sparta , 
Marvin, Aforme, Sharma, Sketchy, and DKin, and 
ask them not to let me be forgotten at the Tau 
Triton charge. Together, we shared the tasking 
experience of changing Marist’s idea of what 
Greek life can be, and developed from scratch a 
new great campus fraternity. These are the men 
with whom I first came to learn what it meant to 
be a part of this great fraternity and I will never 
forget how much their friendship meant to me.

After my transfer as a sophomore, I can’t say 
that I was nearly as influential or instrumental 
in helping Lambda Triton achieve everything we 
have or even that I mentored all these freshmen 
(that had my same goals when I was a freshman 
at Marist and were doing the same thing) to 
successfully establish Lambda Triton at Rutgers. 
After arriving at Lambda Triton, my main goal 
was to learn 40 new names and become brothers 
with them. Obviously this wasn’t hard; in fact, it 
was extremely easy as Lambda Triton has some 
of the best guys I know. But still, I’ll claim that 
in transferring from Marist to Rutgers I did offer 
these guys my advice in issues and problems 
that came up at Tau Triton and how we tried 
to fix them. 

A big problem for Lambda Triton in the early 
going was keeping everyone engaged enough in 
the cause to attend weekly meetings. I’m sure 
most of these guys went through the same 
feelings of doubt that we felt at Tau Triton, so 
it’s very understandable. Still, those 40 guys I 
met the day I transferred in are still here and 
Lambda Triton is thriving incredibly well at 
Rutgers University. After all the work put in and 
the time spent waiting, I have to say that my 
only regret was having to miss our chartering 
banquet. Having a previous obligation to the 
Rutgers soccer team, Brother Khawam and I 
missed the banquet in New York City on April 
24th, 2008 where both sets of my brothers, the 
Tau Tritons of Marist and the Lambda Tritons of 
Rutgers celebrated our mutual accomplishments 
at the Harvard Club in New York City. Regardless, 
my heart was with all of my brothers and I was 
proud of everything we had achieved.

Now, as I enter my final semester at Rutgers 
University as an active brother of Lambda Triton, 
I am unbelievably proud to become the first 
alumnus of this Charge. From my first days on 
campus at Marist College, I could never have 
imagined that I would have ended up at the 
Lambda Triton Charge. Besides constantly being 

complimented as the coolest and closest-knit 
fraternity on campus, we’ve made quite a noise 
in our local efforts towards Autism awareness 
by encouraging it to be our international cause, 
even helping ten other charges to climb on 
board. At the most recent and 162nd annual 
Theta Delta Chi Convention, we achieved the 
Excellence in International Brotherhood award, 
were named as one of the top Theta Delta Chi 
Charges of the year, and one of our brothers was 
named Undergraduate of the Year. At Rutgers, 
we maintain a classification as a Category I 
fraternity, stay involved with both the Rutgers 
and New Brunswick communities, and have 
been successful socially. 

In being a part of this experience, and 
helping two Charges become what they are 
today, I’ve learned that hard work does pay off 
and that you can achieve anything if you really 
desire it. But most importantly, this experience 
has broadened my perspective of loyalty, 
friendship, brotherhood, and perseverance. So, 
to me, being a Theta Delt means that I can go 
anywhere in the states and be openly welcomed 
in by fellow brothers, as I would also do for 

my brothers. That sense of security and loyalty 
from individuals that I may not even know on a 
personal level shows to me the true belief in all 
of our morals and ideals. And that is the effect 
that being part of Theta Delta Chi has had on 
my life and college experience. 

And aside from my new Lambda Triton 
brothers inevitably starting to hit me up for 
money, I look to a bright future supported by 
great friends and even better memories. I find 
myself working hard to finish up school, but 
will relish everything that Theta Delta Chi has 
given me: friends, brothers, a family away from 
my family, the belief that I can accomplish 
anything, and the determination to go out and 
accomplish anything. Theta Delta Chi has been 
so far the best experience of my life and allowed 
me to learn and be a part of the traditions of 
two Charges and expanded the group of people 
that I consider my family; and also, I would 
like to specifically thank Eric Kelley for his help 
and support in the process, along with Peter 
Welch and Surge Chaudry for being the first 
Lambda Tritons to welcome me to my new home.	
	
Learn it. Live it. Teach it. Expect it.

Brother Cameron (left) and fellow 
founder Tyler Vinal show off the 
Tau Triton Charge’s first t-shirts.
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Alpha
Union
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Alan N. Gnutti ’72
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Edward R. Smith ’54
	 Edward W. Dorsey, Jr. ’83

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Graydon L. Loomis ’50
	 Richard M. Ameigh ’61
	 David G. Clash ’61
	 Russell S. Winer, PhD ’73
	 Robert LoParo ’87
	 William Todd Harder ’88

SONS OF MINERVA
	 John Mizerak ’57
	 Paul T.A. Brant ’87
	 Brendan M. Clifford ’92
	 Michael G. Parisi ’01

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 David B. Bruckman ’86
	 Larry P. Cote ’94

Beta
Cornell
JOHN HAY LEADERSHIP  
SOCIETY

	 Donald A. Noveau ’70
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

*	Lynn D. Timmerman ’42
	 R. Kane Rufe ’52
	 Jack Brewer, Jr. ’57
	 Jeffrey F. Berg ’79
	 Robert W. Stelletello ’83

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Philip H. Yawger ’38
	 Kenneth William Fraser, Jr. ’59
	 John A. Hash, Jr. ’80
	 Donald A. Neel ’81
	 John W. Fraser ’83

SONS OF MINERVA
*	William C. Flickinger ’41
	 Dr. Gifford B. Doxsee ’46
	 John M. Ash, IV ’53
	 Stephen G. Bell ’66
	 Charles L. Tramel, II ’83
*	Nathaniel U. Walker ’84
	 Michael R. Bassett ’87

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 John K. Clement ’38
	 Robert O. King ’55

VG DUES CLUB
	 Murray R. Wilson ’84
	 Thomas De Luca ’04
	 Kevin C. Wolfe ’04

Beta Deuteron
Iowa State
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Frank E. Ferguson ’50
	 Dr. Richard E. Horton ’62

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Todd A. Kruse ’88

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Donald H. Barnes ’50
	 Norman W. Burch ’51
	 Jesse D. Chapman ’52
	 Arthur J. Meyer ’54
	 James E. Barber ’66
	 John M. Couch ’72
	 Bradley W. Mills ’81
	 Matthew B. Escher ’90

SONS OF MINERVA
	 C. Wayne Leo ’41
	 Lyle W. Crouse ’57
	 Rollin E. Geddes ’60
	 Dr. Harold Hulleman ’62
	 Thomas V. Remar ’69
	 Dean M. Clasen ’77
	 Clinton D. Kyhl ’83

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Dr. Berlie L. Schmidt ’54
	 CDR Ulis Dean Hekel, USN ’60

CENTURY CLUB
	 Roman F. Lynch ’73
	 David J. Thiede ’78

Gamma Deuteron
Michigan
JOHN HAY LEADERSHIP SOCIETY

	 Dr. Clark C. Johnson ’62
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Norman R. Bodine ’64
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Dr. Bruce A. Work ’56
	 Michael V. Marston ’61
	 Larry L. Coates ’78

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 James O. McNamee ’42
	 Roger L. LaRue ’48
	 Dr. Robert J. Schoenfeld ’49
	 Dr. James D. ZeBranek ’49
	 James L. Brown ’51
	 Harold F. Langell ’52
	 Dr. Bruce R. Trefz ’68
	 Ronald K. McElhaney ’69
	 Richard J. Townsend ’72
	 Thomas E. Moore, Jr. ’75

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Lawrence S. Bartell ’44
	 David C. Muzzall ’46
	 Richard H. Bogard ’49
	 Robert D. McFee ’49
*	William L. Wise ’50
	 Herbert J. Boothroyd ’52
	 William C. Hein ’56
	 Joseph R. Gilmore ’59
	 Richard H. Benson ’60
	 David A. Voight ’64
	 Donald W. Kosy ’67
	 Lawrence D. Bell ’68
	 Charles F. Fox ’69
	 James B. Hartough ’69
	 Warren E. Nelson ’69
	 Anthony H. Gaetjens ’73
	 Mark MacGuidwin ’74
	 Shane F. Vartti ’78
	 Robert R. Voltenburg ’81
	 Jeffery M. Krusinga ’88

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Almon L. Copley ’41
	 James S.T.S. Ely ’50
	 Frank G. Butorac ’52
	 Gary R. Frye ’53
	 John L. Etter ’58
	 Dr. Kenneth D. Ware ’61
	 Dr. Richard A. Lloyd ’62
	 Michael M. Watts ’68
	 Thomas Y. Bloomer ’69
	 F. Wallace Strong, Jr. ’71
	 Dr. Bruce A. Jones ’75
	 Paul E. Giles ’87
	 Philip A. Quaderer ’87
	 Jeffery S. Nelson ’89

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
*	Albert E. Low, PE ’44
	 Daniel C. Probert ’50
	 Dr. James W. Lowell ’53
	 Dr. Clayton T. Shorkey ’65
	 Miles V. Schmidt ’72
	 Mark K. Brewer ’80
	 Stephen G. Jelinek ’87
	 Dr. Terrill D. Bravender, Jr. ’88
	 David A. LaGattuta ’88
	 Jeffrey A. Kugel ’96

A Theta Delt for Life

With this issue of The Shield we kick off the 2010 Voluntary 
Graduate Dues campaign. It will come as no surprise that the 
2008 campaign saw a 12% drop in donations when compared 

to 2007 and in 2009 Minerva took even a bigger hit, suffering a 20% 
budget shortfall. 

The concept behind VG Dues is simple. Alumni support insures 
that our fraternity has a future. Without that support the Educational 
Foundation could not fulfill its mission. The primary beneficiaries of 
the Educational Foundation’s programs are our undergraduate brothers 
and by extension, the local campus communities. Alumni support 
enables the Foundation to realize its mission to promote education and 
brotherhood for each new generation of undergraduate Theta Delts, 
affording them the opportunity to enjoy the rewards, responsibilities 
and pleasures of fraternity membership.

Sincere fraternal thanks to our loyal and generous alumni listed in 
the Honor Roll of Giving for not abandoning TDX during this recession 
and for honoring their pledge to a lifelong support of a “friendship 
founded on mutual esteem and dependence.” 

Alumni support has enabled us to hire excellent Charge Consultants. 
These young alumni educate, troubleshoot, help with rush, teach our 
rituals, train undergraduate officers, nurture new Charges and seek 
and mentor interest groups in schools where Theta Delta Chi was once 
active. The Charge Consultants’ efforts have been richly rewarded in 
recent years:

•	 The University of South Carolina (Rho Proteron), 
Arizona State University (Epsilon Triton), Marist  
College (Tau Triton), Binghamton University (Theta  
Triton), and Rutgers (Lambda Triton) all received 
Charters in 2007 and 2008.

•	 Gamma Deuteron at the University of Michigan, which 
had been inactive since 1996, received its Charter in 2009.

•	 Psi Deuteron at UCLA has been approved for its Charter 
and will receive it February 20, 2010.

•	 Xi at Hobart is a Colony and is making progress toward 
Chartering.

•	 Interest groups are active at Amherst College, reviving 
Mu Deuteron Charge, and at Indiana University.

If you are not on the list of donors, please consider a donation 
now. We welcome any amount to show your support for the work of 
our Educational Foundation. Unlike many of the fine organizations 
asking for support, we have a limited pool of potential donors — 
Theta Delta Chi alumni. Please think back on those work projects, 
rush functions, party weekends, and charity events and once again be 
one of the brothers who pitches in. VG Dues is a group effort. Renew 
your ties to your pledge brothers, your Charge and to Theta Delta Chi. 
If not you, who?

Contributions to the Educational Foundation are tax deductible 
in the United States and support scholarships, grants and 
loans to our charges in need, fraternity publications, alumni 
associations/house corporations, and undergraduate leadership 
training workshops. 

Checks should be made payable to     : “Theta Delta Chi 
Educational Foundation, Inc.” and mailed in the envelope in 
this issue to 214 Lewis Wharf, Boston, MA 02110. You can also 
give electronically by going to www.TDX.org, selecting the link 
to VG Dues, and filling in the amount of your gift and credit 
card information. 

BOLD designates 100%ers
An ASTERIX (*) designates Lifetime VG Donors



The Charitos Society
An enhanced Theta Delta Chi 

alumni experience

VG 100%ers
We thank and welcome the following alumni who have recently 
become 100%ers:	 	

	 William Lee, Gamma Deuteron ’46
Charles Urstadt, Omicron Deuteron ’49
Herb Boothroyd, Gamma Deuteron ’52
Richard Neergaard, Theta Deuteron ’54
John Caraway, Kappa Triton ’54
Herb Barker, Delta Deuteron ’57
Kurt Klunder, Phi ’57
Frank Clinton, Kappa Triton ’59
Gerald Capezzuti, Sigma Triton ’71
Phil Frengs, Psi Deuteron ’73
David Kilnapp, Chi ’76
Robert Wilson, Theta Deuteron ’83
Stewart Robertson, Lambda Deuteron ’85
Robert Etten, Delta Deuteron ’89
Stephan Johnson, Gamma Triton ’93
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CENTURY CLUB
	 Charles W. House ’51
	 John E. vonRosen ’65
	 Phillip R. Hammond ’68
	 James H. Anderson ’75
	 Donald E. Zekany ’79

Gamma Triton
Michigan State
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Dr. Richard E. Wood ’73
	 John M. Geisler ’83

PGL’s SOCIETY
	 CDR Hans Sachse ’65

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Dennis L. Gabel ’65
	 Daniel R. Perkins ’69

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Ronald J. Witkowski ’70

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Charles D. Presler, III ’66
	 Alan T. Rose ’68
	 Joel D. Humphrey ’82
	 Stephan R. Johnson ’93

VG DUES CLUB
	 John R. Jacob ’06

Delta Deuteron
UC Berkeley
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 William M. Lassleben, Jr. ’44
	 Frederick A. Shaeffer, Jr. ’44
	 John T. McKeever ’48
	 John A. Nyheim ’58
	 Dr. Raymond F. Olmo ’61
	 Robert D. Sherman ’62
	 Dr. Ronald P. Hammer, Jr. ’74
*	Neal H. Dorow ’77
	 Keith Costello ’88

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Gerald S. Rathbun ’43
	 James M. Moose, Jr. ’45
	 John M. Roberts ’45
	 David S. Draves ’51
	 Frank L. Hope, Jr. ’51
	 William P. Lockett ’53
	 Herbert E. Barker, Jr. ’57
	 Rev. Russell Carter Blaisdell ’58
	 Alan N. Grisemer ’58
	 Robert B. MacKenzie, Jr. ’59
	 Ivar E. Highberg, Jr. ’73
	 James H. Roberts ’79
	 Marc M. Roberts ’81
	 William D. Graue ’87
	 Richard K. Rifenbark, Esq. ’98

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Kirk White, Jr. ’48
	 Nian S. Roberts ’50
	 Tevis P. Martin, Jr. ’54
	 Morton P. Beebe ’56
	 Donald C. Wilgus ’69
	 Malcolm J. Sproul ’73
	 Robert J. Etten ’89
	 Timothy M. Snyder ’91
	 William W. Schofield ’97

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Bamford Frankland ’50
	 Thomas H. Tippett ’51
	 Richard D. Johnson, Sr. PhD ’58
	 John Poucher ’63
	 Gennaro A. Filice, III ’71

VG DUES CLUB
	 Tevis P. Martin, III ’78

Delta Triton
Northeastern
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 David Elliot Munshine ’95
	 Derek A. Bean ’96

CENTURY CLUB
	 Michael A. Morin ’02

Epsilon
William and Mary
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Dr. James N. Dill, Jr. ’40
	 Donald P. Woulfe ’53
	 Clark B. Shuler ’80
	 Michael A. Shuler ’83

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 James H. Fletcher, Esq. ’49
	 Dr. Robert G. Landen ’52
	 John E. Pforr ’60
	 Gerald B. File ’61
	 J. Steven Sheppard, III ’76
	 Tyler H. Leinbach ’83
	 Paul M. Libassi ’85
	 Stephen M. Kenny ’92
	 Joseph G. Bunn ’02

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Robert D. Chapman ’44
	 Robert H. Shuman ’50
	 Joseph B. Benedetti ’51
	 Charles L. Kendrick, III ’81
	 Mark W. Forde ’83
	 Dr. Michael C. Kontos ’83
	 William J. Gimpel ’84
	 Kent W. Schaum ’86

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Irving C. Lunsford, III ’70
	 Raymond D. Dyer, III ’78
	 Thomas J. Blackwood ’86
	 Tony P. Spears ’89

CENTURY CLUB
	 James C. Barackman ’71
	 Michael J. Lorch ’85

VG DUES CLUB
	 Phillip A. Kilgore ’80

Epsilon Triton
Arizona State
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Donald M. Sandercock, II ’82

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Mark G. Middents ’72
	 Thomas F. Gardner ’83

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Robert E. Bozick ’72
	 Thomas A. Erdmier ’80
	 Mark B. Babington ’86

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Steven L. Weinberger ’70
	 John H. Bergseng ’73
	 Michael R. McCormick ’78
	 Douglas A. Lusson ’84
	 Keith A. Jacobs ’89

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Harve K. Levine ’86
	 David S. Shin ’91

CENTURY CLUB
	 Epsilon Triton Alumni 	
	 Association 

Zeta
Brown
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Lombard Rice ’50
	 John G. R. Wolfe ’57

To all of you who gave in 2009 and all of you who will join their 
ranks in 2010 we thank you and wish you all the best and a belated 
Happy New Year.

	 ITB,
	 Geoff Fitzgerald, Xi 1967 (Hobart)
	 Director of Development

Golfer Leave Your Mark
We will send this handsome ball marker to any 
first-time VG Dues donor who makes at least a 
$25 donation. 

Support TDX, putt like Tiger but behave  
off the course. 

Honor Roll 
by Calendar Year
The Voluntary Graduate Dues Campaign has moved from a fiscal (July 
through June) to a calendar-year schedule. This issue honors all donors 
in Calendar 2009 (01/01/09—12/31/09).

Gifts received (or postmarked) in 2010 will be recognized in the 
Winter 2011 issue.
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GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Clifton S. Gustafson ’41
*	Harold B. Nash ’41
	 Alfred C. Toegemann ’49
	 James E. Tribble ’52
	 Robert W. Read ’56
	 Roger A. Kirschenbaum ’78

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Philip C. Curtis, Jr. ’49
	 Robert E. Baldani ’53
	 Winsor L. Chase ’53
	 Robert A. Mansfield ’80

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 George R. Fox, Ph.D ’55
	 George B. Ludlow, Jr. ’55
	 Benjamin C. Kirschenbaum ’76

CENTURY CLUB
	 Jay P. Hickey, Jr. ’80

Zeta Deuteron
McGill
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 W. Grant Horsey ’38
	 John M. Gareau ’52
	 Robert A. Wahlstrom ’58

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Leslie G. Ham ’51

SONS OF MINERVA
Dr. Robert W. Faith ’53
Robert S. Carswell ’60

Eta
Bowdoin
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

*	Warren F. Kelleher ’51
	 Stuart I. Hutchins ’81

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Stanley F. Dole, Jr. ’47
	 Edward T. Byrne ’73
	 Paul D. Grand Pre ’77

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Eugene B. Martens, Jr. ’48
	 Karl R. Westberg ’61
	 William Margolin ’67
	 Jonathan D. J. Jodka ’83

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Charles M. Palmer ’50
	 Dr. Donald C. Walton, Jr. ’55

CENTURY CLUB
	 J. Raymond Morant, Jr. ’55
	 COL Wilbur W. Philbrook, Jr. ’55
	 David C. Amey ’61
	 James D. Winninghoff ’77
	 Timothy V. Andersen ’78
	 Rev. Richard A. Hurst ’79
	 Scott B. Phinney ’91

VG DUES CLUB
	 David Cole ’47

Eta Deuteron
Stanford
JOHN HAY LEADERSHIP  
SOCIETY

*	Robert B. Ferguson ’46
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Harry Ptasynski ’49
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Welko E. Gasich ’43
	 Robert J. Benson ’49
	 Julian A. Ganz, Jr. ’51
	 Richard B. Snell ’52
	 John M. Corcoran ’59
	 Paul T. Prince ’61
	 Donald L. Pieper ’63
	 Dr. E. Scott Casselman ’66

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Theodore M. Carpenter ’43
	 C. Kim Fletcher, Jr. ’50
	 John A. Kirtland ’50
	 Philip D. Chapman ’52
	 Robert A. Johnson ’52
	 Rufus G. Thayer, Jr. ’54
	 Christopher M. Moore ’61
	 Fred B. Miller ’62
	 Timothy H. McCarthy ’67

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Thomas N. Crellin ’44
	 W. Dick Pennycook ’44
	 T. George Smith ’45
	 Edward M. Downer, III ’56
	 Justice Richard M. Mosk ’60
	 Charles G. Schott, III ’74
	 Dr. Paul A. Nancarrow ’76

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Dr. William E. Spaulding, Jr. ’44
	 Charles A. Piercey ’56
	 James W. Kennedy ’59
	 Richard Reynolds ’60

CENTURY CLUB
	 James A. Bishop ’72
	 William Bamattre ’74
	 Frederic J. Bechter ’78

Theta Deuteron
MIT
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Dr. Victor J. Bauer ’56
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 James Bevilacqua ’88

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Arthur W. Gilbart ’35
	 Dr. Karl Pfister ’40
	 Stephen B. King ’45
	 Henry H. Skillman ’48
	 Garland S. Sydnor, Jr. ’49
	 James J. Broderick ’50
	 Larry R. Martin ’60
	 Dr. Raymond F. Leanza ’64
	 Prof Walter L. Miller, MD ’65
	 Dr. Daniel E. Geer, Jr. ’72
	 Brian G. Mox ’88

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Theodore B. Roessel ’44
	 Sterling S. Bushnell ’47
	 Dr. Donald E. Cleveland ’49
	 John R. Saxe ’49
	 Louis E. Lehmann ’50
	 Lawrence F. Buckland ’52
	 Robert H. Barlow ’53
	 William L. R. Rice ’53
	 Dr. Hans J. Hennecke ’57
	 Dr. Curtis H. Northrop ’62
	 Dr. Thomas B. Jones, Jr. ’66
	 Dr. Michael J. McNutt ’69
	 Robert P. Schreiber ’75
	 Dr. Michael R. Garcia ’78
	 Dr. Robert W. Wilson ’83
	 Bradley C. Wright ’84
	 Alan M. Foonberg ’85
	 Lt. Col. Christopher A. 	
	  Warack ’85
	 John R. Welch ’92

SONS OF MINERVA
	 James F. Robertson, Jr. ’45
	 Timothy P. Casady ’69
	 Robert M. Pepper ’71
	 Michael C. Petro ’89

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Richard A. Conant ’62
	 G. Mark Brown ’85

CENTURY CLUB
	 Philip B. Bannister ’01

VG DUES CLUB
	 Jesse Geraci ’98

BOLD designates 100%ers
An ASTERIX (*) designates Lifetime VG Donors

Recognizing our Donors
“One Hundred Percenters” are donors who have made at least one 
gift for each year since earning a baccalaureate degree and are listed 
in boldface. If you have never paid VG Dues or are a lapsed donor 
interested in learning how you can become a 100%er (donor credit for 
every year since graduation), please let us know.  We have devised a 
reasonably painless and affordable method for those who would like 
to catch up on those missing years. 

•	 �Drop a note to Geoff Fitzgerald  
c/o TDX, 214 Lewis Wharf, Boston, MA 02110 or 

•	 email Geoff at gf@tdx.org. or 

•	 �check the appropriate box on the VG Dues reply envelope 
in this issue.

	 Theta Delta Chi is pleased to honor alumni who loyally support the 
Educational Foundation with membership in the following cumulative 
giving clubs:

	 	 $100		  Century Club

		  $250		  Stars and Arrows Club

		  $500		  Sons of Minerva

		  $1000		  Graduate Loyalty Club

		  $1847		  Founders’ Circle

		  $5,000		  PGL’s Society

		  $10,000		  Robert Frost Society

		  $25,000		  John Hay Leadership Society

		  $50,000		  Norm Hackett Legacy Society

		  $100,000 +	�	  Lindsay Russell Society

	 All past and future gifts of cash, securities and other tangible 
property on record will be credited toward membership in these giving 
clubs. Active donors with contributions at these levels will receive 
annual recognition in The Shield. Thank you for your continued 
generosity, which is vital to the development of today’s and tomorrow’s 
Theta Delts.

John Hay Leadership 
Society
We welcome Clark Cummings Johnson, Gamma Deuteron ’62 (University 
of Michigan) into the John Hay Leadership Society with his $25,000.00 
donation. Dr. Johnson is Professor Emeritus at Michigan State 
University’s College of Law.

’OOPS’ Department 
Mistakes happen. Please let us know if your name has 

inadvertently been omitted from the Honor Roll of donors. 
Corrections will appear in the online Spring issue.



Extending Your Gift
Many companies, such as Merrill Lynch, will match an employee’s 
donation to a 501(c) (3) non-profit educational foundation. We 
can provide appropriate legal documentation upon request. The 
following are companies that matched alumni donations in the 
past decade and we are truly grateful. 

	 Bank of America

	 BD Matching Gift Program 

	 Edward Kirklin

	 Exxon-Mobil Foundation, Inc.

	K raft 

	 Merrill Lynch Matching Gift Program 

	 Potlatch 

	 Twin Trees Foundation 

	U nilever United States Foundation Inc. 

	U niversal Data Solutions

From a Canadian  
Brother:
John Gareau, Zeta Deuteron ’52 (McGill), sends a generous VG Dues 
donation with this message: “For many years of neglect. I was President 
of Zeta Deuteron until my graduation in 1952. Sorry the McGill scene 
rejects the fraternity life. I attended a reunion in Montreal 5 years 
ago. Wonderful to see so many old brothers. ITB, John.”

From the Editor
If you have read Kurt Vonnegut’s novel Slaughterhouse Five, you 
might want to visit Bob Doxsee’s web site www.bobdoxsee.com to read 
about  his brother Gifford B. Doxsee, Xi ’42 (Hobart), who shared 
the Dresden POW camp experience with the late author. After the war 
Gifford transferred to Cornell and graduated in 1948 as a member of 
the Beta Charge

We extend sincere thanks and best wishes to Homer Bast, Nu ’36 
(University of Virginia), who made his 2009 VG Dues donation. Homer 
noted that he was about to turn 96. 

The Charitos Society
Enhanced alumni support of  

Theta Delta Chi through leadership 
annual giving
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Iota Deuteron
Williams
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

*	William A. McClung, ’ 66
PGL’s SOCIETY

*	Boine T. Johnson ’53
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Dr. James T. Drace ’43
	 Richard V. D. Wallace ’51
	 Christopher S. Sargent ’62
	 Kevin J. Sullivan ’70

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
Robert V. Young ’58

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Girard F. Oberrender, Jr. ’44
	 Irenee D. May ’50
	 Paul R. Mort, Jr. ’50

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Geoffrey M. Connor ’68

Iota Triton
UMass-Dartmouth
VG DUES CLUB

	 Patrick J. Huegel ’06

Kappa
Tufts
LINDSAY RUSSELL SOCIETY

	 Peter D. Davenport ’59
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Hugh W. Crawford, Jr. ’45
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Arthur W. Coolidge, Jr. ’41
	 Laurance W. Lord ’46
*	Raymond J. Coughlan, Jr. ’65
*	CAPT Thomas L. Breitinger,  
	  USN (Ret.) ’71
	 Dallas L. Pulliam, DMD, PhD ’71
	 Theodore M. Jaroncyk ’80

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Col. William M. Yanosy, 	
	  USAF (Ret) ’44
	 C. Norman Peacor ’48
	 Hamilton C. Perkins ’48
	 Robert Taft, Esq. ’52
	 Benjamin F. Sands, Jr. ’54
	 J. Theodore Morine ’63
	 David J. Lionett ’65
	 BGEN Rudolf F. Peksens ’66
	 Richard W. Monaghan ’67
	 Charles W. Torrielli ’68
	 Arthur C. Stafford ’69
	 Kenneth D. Wilson ’73

SONS OF MINERVA
	 David Lincoln ’52
	 Dr. Richard L. Spielvogel ’67
	 Richard V. DeLuca ’81
	 Frank Grillo ’85
	 Jonathon Y. Saferstein ’88
	 Brian P. Driscoll ’89

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Robert Hughes ’51
	 Steven H. Grossman ’71
	 Dylan Wolin ’98

CENTURY CLUB
	 Donald K. Marvin ’43
	 Robert G. Miller ’47
	 William R. McKenzie ’54
	 Christopher W. Schoenecker ’94

VG DUES CLUB
	 Michael J. Crawford ’78

Kappa Deuteron
Illinois
LINDSAY RUSSELL SOCIETY

	 Robert F. Fenton ’50
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

*	W. Russell Moss ’36
	 Douglas E. Hager ’50
	 M. Ryan Julian ’71
	 Daniel G. Meessmann ’74

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 O. Landis Hurley ’41
	 Joseph E. Warren ’46
	 Raymond E. Stroh ’65
	 David C. Julian ’70
	 Stephen J. Barratt ’73
	 Jamie L. Phillips ’91
	 John P. Wappel ’91

SONS OF MINERVA
	 George L. Florman ’54
	 COL H. Peter Velasco, 	
	   AUS (Ret.) ’56
	 Robert S. Reese ’61
	 David A. Pickerill ’65

CENTURY CLUB
	 Robert C. Vagnieres ’55

Kappa Triton
Northwestern
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Donald W. Campbell ’56
PGL’s SOCIETY

*	C. Philip Curley ’76
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Bertil D. Nordin ’56
	 Frank L. Clinton ’59
	 Harold M. Spinka, Jr. ’66
	 John L. Donnelly ’76
	 Donald K. Laxton ’77
	 Bradley V. Ihlenfeld ’78
	 Gregory D. Showalter ’83

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 John E. Caraway ’54
	 James F. Cekal ’55
	 Dr. Richard A. Zellmer ’73

SONS OF MINERVA
	 James E. Harden ’52
	 William E. Amblad ’60
	 Frank Corbin, III ’68
	 Peter A. Selz ’86

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 James R. Martell ’76
	 Matt E. Overeem ’79

CENTURY CLUB
	 Harry W. Grow, Jr. ’53

VG DUES CLUB
	 Keith W. Fox ’83

Lambda Deuteron
Toronto
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Nicholas E. Walker ’64
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Stewart M. Robertson ’85
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Hon. Donald R. Steele ’46
*	Colin B. Wrong ’48
	 John A. Bowden ’52
	 Dr. Gary A. Gallo ’58

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Joseph D. Sorbara ’63
	 Craig L. Wilson ’78

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Dr. William G. Francis ’52
	 Robert S. Werbicki ’74
	 Charles A. Mitchell ’79



10  the Shield

V
G

 D
U

E
S

 H
O

N
O

R
 R

O
L

L
 V

G
 D

U
E

S
 H

O
N

O
R

 R
O

L
L

 V
G

 D
U

E
S

 H
O

N
O

R
 

Mu Deuteron
Amherst
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 John J. Locke ’61

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 William M. Wise, Jr. ’40
	 Daniel F. Williams ’86

CENTURY CLUB
	 Grant Webb ’03

Mu Triton
UNC Greensboro
STARS AND ARROWS CLUB

	 Gregory Eaddy ’99

Nu
Virginia
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Peter B. Hoyt ’63
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Howard E. Cosgrove, Jr. ’65
*	Edmund G. Simpson ’65
	 Peter A. Ryan ’84

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Ronald A. Goode ’63
	 Rev. Nicholas G. Bacalis ’64
	 David P. Ferretti ’78
	 Jeffrey Landau ’84

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Howard C. Ligon ’59
	 Jeremy M. L. Small ’79

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Michael A. Perfater ’69
	 Robert M. Smith ’74
	 David C. Reilly ’86
	 Adam C Pritchard ’87
	 Charles Torrence 
	  Armstrong ’00

CENTURY CLUB
	 C. Homer Bast ’36
	 Gary Spohn ’64
	 Martin L. Brown, Jr. ’66
	 John L. Knight ’67
	 Dr. Bobby H. Smith, II ’90

Nu Deuteron
Lehigh
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 James A. Conlin, Jr. ’89
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Mark A. Christian ’81
	 Adam S. Marks ’99

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Richard A. Gaffin, Esq. ’76
	 Robert M. Freeman, Jr. ’87

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Robert T. Mantell ’52
	 Donald E. Steeber ’55
	 Charles W. Morgan ’61
	 Brian S. Thornton ’82

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Richard W. Fehnel ’51
	 Albert N. Olsen, CPA ’57
	 Alfred A. Gross ’61
	 Kenneth A. Freeman ’75

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Richard P. Easler ’85
	 Mark T. Dunsheath ’86
	 Greg J. Pappas ’93
	 Philip DiBartolomeo ’02

CENTURY CLUB
	 E. Donald Shackelford ’45
	 Thomas H. Jones, Jr. ’53
	 Kenneth J. Turnbull, Esq. ’86
	 Adam Louis Grobe ’98

VG DUES CLUB
	 Derek Jason Wolfe Doeschner ’01

Nu Triton
Virginia Polytechnic
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Justin A. Shirk ’00
GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB

	 Jeffery T. Horton ’90
	 Colin G. Castagnola ’95

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Edward L. Moore ’71

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Michael A. Grass ’95

CENTURY CLUB
	 Richard A. Rosti ’76
	 Peter Emmanuel Reid ’02

Xi
Hobart
PGL’s SOCIETY

*	Geoffrey D. Fitzgerald ’67
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Dr. Stergeos G. Arvantides ’53
	 Edward R. Gallup ’62

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 John R. Waterhouse ’49
	 Walter V. Ferris ’52
	 David E. Winship ’79
	 Cameron A. Lochhead ’82

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Dr. Charles V. Adair ’44
	 Grover H. Gorton ’53
	 Paul M. Olson ’56
	 Eric Hall Anderson ’59
	 Frederick M. Crofts ’61
	 Andrew B. Baldwin ’62
	 Sean M. McCooey ’78
	 Brian J. Bailey-Gates ’79
	 Thomas B. Meek, III ’85

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 John B. Baer ’50
	 Wesley W. Stukenberg ’50
	 William J. Corbett ’59
	 John W. Kunkel ’63
	 Horst Engelbrecht ’65
	 Herbert J. McCooey ’76
	 Douglas F. Stewart ’78
	 Kevin J. Keaveney ’91

CENTURY CLUB
	 William J. Stephans, Jr. ’48
	 Floyd F. Smith ’55
	 Richard L. Cole ’60
	 Bradford C. Williams ’81
	 Todd M. Spector ’94

VG DUES CLUB
	 Col. William M. Fuller (Ret.) ’46
	 Dr. Peter G. Gleason ’47
	 Dean J. Fero ’53
	 Jonathan G. Gibson ’83
	 William H. Tierney ’90

Xi Deuteron
Washington
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Scott Kenneth Isenhart ’00
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

*	Stanley E. Ellexson, Jr. ’52
*	Charles D. Anderson ’59
	 Dennis W. Rossman ’67
	 David A. Brown ’76
	 Laurence J. Sarchin ’77

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Robert N. Bianco ’51
	 James S. Eastman ’52
	 Thomas D. Loftus ’52
	 John J. Nelson ’64
	 Gary L. Bylund ’67
	 Dan J. Keefe ’91

BOLD designates 100%ers
An ASTERIX (*) designates Lifetime VG Donors

Your Name, Your Charge, 
Your Scholarship?
Consider endowing the Educational Foundation with a scholarship 
fund in your name or a name you wish to honor.

Theta Delta Chi presently benefits from several alumni-donated 
restricted funds that generate scholarships annually. These are 
all held and administered by the Educational Foundation:

•	 �A gift from the Davenport Family Foundation, through the 
generosity of Peter Davenport, Kappa ’59 (Tufts), funds two 
awards that are open to rising juniors and seniors from any 
Charge in Theta Delta Chi.

•	 �The Porter Scholarship, through the generosity of Donald A. 
Noveau, Beta ’70 (Cornell), is intended to support scholarship 
in chemistry or another science.

•	 �The Xi Fund, supported by the Xi Alumni  Association, is re-
stricted to undergraduates at the Xi Colony at Hobart College 
and is for general scholarly purposes.

•	 �Sigma Deuteron (Wisconsin) benefits from a substantial 
alumnus gift from a donor who wishes to remain anonymous 
that periodically rewards all Sigma Deut undergraduates who 
achieve a specific GPA level.

•	 ��Through the generosity of Lynn Timmerman, Beta ’42 
(Cornell), the Timmerman Fund rewards a graduating senior 
chosen by his undergraduate Charge brothers at Cornell.

•	 �Plans are in the works for the establishment of funds to be 
administered for the benefit of Gamma Deuteron (Michigan) 
and Epsilon Triton (Arizona State).

Read more about scholarships at www.tdx.org: click “GRANTS AND 
SCHOLARSHIPS”  and if you are considering establishing a scholarship 
fund yourself, contact Director of Development Geoff Fitzgerald at 
gf@tdx.org or (508) 563-2194 or Executive Director Bill McClung at 
execdir@tdx.org or (800) 999-1847 x5.

Fenton Bequest  
Benefits Foundation

The Theta Delta Chi Educational 
Foundation is the beneficiary of an 
extremely generous bequest from the 

late Robert Fenton, Kappa Deuteron ’50 
(Illinois). Brother Fenton’s will left over 
$400,000 to the Foundation, which has 
placed the funds in its investment accounts 
to generate revenue for scholarships and 
other educational grants.

Bob Fenton, originally from Chicago, 
and a veteran of WWII, lived in Annapolis, 
Maryland. He worked for the United States Park Service 
in New York City and Washington, D.C. for many years. He and his wife 
Janice, who died in 1999, attended many Theta Delta Chi conventions. 
The photograph dates from about 1993. 



■ continued on page 12

the Shield  11

V
G

 D
U

E
S

 H
O

N
O

R
 R

O
L

L
 V

G
 D

U
E

S
 H

O
N

O
R

 R
O

L
L

 V
G

 D
U

E
S

 H
O

N
O

R
 

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Frank M. Pierson ’52
	 F. Arden Riess ’52
	 Tyler R. Fenton ’75

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Lt. Col. Joseph J. Ferluga, 	
	  USAF (Ret.) ’53
	 William R. VanDenburgh ’62
	 Robert H. Holert ’65
	 Ward Carter, Jr. ’68

CENTURY CLUB
	 Henry D. Kruse ’53
	 Werner P. Neumann ’58
	 Allan D. Wells ’64
	 Terry E. Deschenes ’68
	 Richard T. Kennedy ’76
	 Douglas R. Lovett ’82
	 Jeff D. Worthington ’90
	 Eric A. Smith ’96

Omicron Deuteron
Dartmouth
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 James J. Calmas ’84
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 John W. Balatow ’49
	 Charles J. Urstadt ’49
	 Arthur Judson, II ’52
	 Charles E. Dorkey, III ’70

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Gordon H. Hood ’50
	 Neill M. Barker ’56
	 William J. Magavern, II ’56
	 Thomas A. Barnico ’77
	 Rory P. Laughna ’77
	 Gary A. Rogers ’77
	 Robert J. Gough ’85

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Carlton P. Frost, IV ’44
	 Lloyd C. Nintzel, CPA ’45
	 Lane W. Goss ’55
	 John H. Benisch ’57
	 William H. King, Jr. ’63
	 Andrew D. Ebbott ’78
*	R. Edward Ferguson ’83

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Charles F. Kane, MD ’43
	 COL Daniel Z. Boyd, USMC 	
	  (Ret.) ’53
	 Robert M. Hittle ’75

CENTURY CLUB
	 Dr. Alan A. Rozycki ’61
	 Douglas P. Fulton ’85
	 William R. Muirhead, II ’86
	 Richard K. Pastore ’92

Omicron Triton
Rhode Island
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Anthony J. DeMario, Jr. ’76

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Kenneth B. Martin ’81

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Robert A. Zagrodny ’78
	 Kevin R. Krawiec ’81
	 Robert M. McGovern ’84

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Michael J. Dellaselva ’68
	 George D. McDonough, III ’92

CENTURY CLUB
	 Steven M. D’Antuono ’93

Pi Triton
California State, PA
STARS AND ARROWS CLUB

	 J. Philip Henk ’74

Rho Triton
Virginia Commonwealth
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Edward M. Boak ’93
GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB

	 Robert C. DeBlois ’90
	 Taylor W. Early ’92

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Robert Kirby ’90
	 Anton Obernberger ’91
	 James R. Cocco, MD ’96

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 R. Fargo Wells ’83
	 Michael R. Stanley ’93

CENTURY CLUB
	 John L. Harding ’81

Sigma Deuteron
Wisconsin
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Hon. David W. Watt, Jr. ’65

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Franklin Halladay ’38
	 Robert C. Gerholz ’50
	 C. Webb Williams ’51
	 William W. Pidcoe, Jr. ’61
	 Thomas D. Eilers ’69

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Dr. Richard S. Schiefelbein ’43
	 Jay H. Price ’46
	 Preston F. Helgren ’48
	 Robert A. Ackerman ’49
	 Charles A. Sorensen, CPA ’50
	 William R. Sutherland ’51
	 John W. Jahnke ’53
	 Robert M. Simenson ’61
	 Gary R. Morris ’83
	 Michael C. Nowakowski ’91
	 Ryan Thomas Kipp ’01

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Russell E. Edwards ’53
	 Peter A. Brengosz ’74
	 Michael J. Degenhart ’84

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Newell D. Jasperson ’39
	 Frank F. Nelson ’46
	 E. Kendall Witte ’46
	 Thomas L. Consigny ’56

Sigma Triton
Penn State
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Jan D. Steber ’54
	 Robert C. Weirman ’57
	 Ralph W. Henry, Jr. ’66
	 Thomas S. Ruth, ’ 66
	 George A. Kunkel ’80
	 Jeffrey A. Cowan ’85

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Howard R. Hallett, Jr. ’55
	 Dr. Thomas V. Falkie ’56
	 Donald W. Patterson ’57
	 Jay K. Waterman ’60
	 Lynn A. Stump ’69
	 Gerald J. Capezzuti ’71

SONS OF MINERVA
	 William E. Carrigan, Jr. ’65
	 Richard S. Reed ’72
	 Thomas S. Provost ’78
	 Nicholas G. Tsitsibelis ’87
	 Matthew D. Miller ’96
	 Eric Scott Kelley ’04

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 H. Karl Voigt ’64
	 Christopher L. Taylor ’84
	 George T. Sobieralski ’96

Band of Brothers —  
and Sisters!
Gamma Deuts and their spouses  
1944-1953 

Many of the young men who became members of the Gamma 
Deuteron charge of Theta Delta Chi during the years following 
WWII, because of the tutelage of men like Norm Hackett and 

Bill Favorite, have maintained a strong affiliation with their national 
organization; and, perhaps just as important, formed deep friendships 
with each other which have lasted over the span of 60 plus years. 

Upon leaving the University of Michigan, the several individuals 
married, had families, and pursued careers far and wide, from the West 
Coast to the East Coast and all the area in between. But the draw of 
fellowship was strong — and was kept alive through the lure of Michigan 
football, congregating at Joe Cobane’s tailgate, and on Homecoming 
Weekends, the annual meeting at the TDX House on State Street in 	
Ann Arbor. 

By the mid-seventies, the nucleus of brothers from the classes of	
’48-’51 who met frequently at football games in Ann Arbor wished 
to expand their get-togethers by going to away games — so, at the 
suggestion of Joe Cobane - and organized by Tom Moore and Sanger 
Westphal, a trip to Northwestern in 1976 was made by 12 brothers 
and their wives. (Sanger and Carol Westphal, Bob and Shirley McFee, 
Jack and Susan Peachey, Bill and Jeanne Wise, Ron and Beth Jenkins, 
Chuck and Ann Krecke, Bob and Jan Stratton, Bob and Franziska 
Schoenfeld, Jim and Joan Ely, Joe and Ann Cobane, Bob and Julie 
James, and Hugh and Lois Fletcher. (Co-organizer Tom and wife Jo 
Moore had a family conflict and were not there). 

This group had such a good time that a decision was made to 
meet two years later in 1978 at Wisconsin, with Bob and Julie James 
volunteering to make the arrangements. Max and Ann Kuhr came from 
Montana to join in the fun — and Max, who had become deaf through 
an illness, was inspired by the warmth of his fraternity brothers to 
learn to read lips and sign language to better communicate. 

Two years later, 1980, at Indiana, the attendees opted to meet 
annually, and so began an annual series of away games, which included 
all of the Big Ten Schools (including Penn State), plus non-conference 
games at South Carolina, Boston College, Colorado, Syracuse, and 
Seattle, Washington, interspersed with occasional games in Ann 
Arbor, 1983, 1989 and 1997 vs. Notre Dame, and 1994 vs. Colorado. 
Along the way, other brothers joined in with the original 12 — Ron 
and Ann Kordenbrock, Jim and Barbara Zebranek, Dick and Suzanne 
Bogard, Chuck Hedrick ,Gene and Marian Whitacre, Tom and Fran 
Whittingham, Jim and Judy Brown, Herb and Barbara Boothroyd, 
Larry (Toot) and Nancy Otto, Jack and Marilyn Des Jardins, Jack and 
Ann Felton, Bud and Jan Low, Carol and Bob Oddy, Russ and Bernice 
Walstrom, Art and Norrine Geib. 

The Charitos Society
What are the benefits?

How do you join?
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CENTURY CLUB
	 C. Douglas Fish ’61
	 William C. Shannon ’72
	 Brian John Bertges ’00
	 Jason Scott Maxwell ’02
	 Philip Roger Parker ’08

VG DUES CLUB
	 Eldyth Anthony Cuevas ’99
	 Justin J. Morel ’05
	 Jeffrey Edward Tinsdale ’08

Tau Deuteron
Minnesota
PGL’s SOCIETY

	 Jerold W. Wulf ’54

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Harold K. Wilson ’62
	 James W. Beck ’65
	 Dr. John M. Flor ’70
	 Gregory C. Olson ’73

SONS OF MINERVA
	 David M. Leach ’40
	 Dr. John A. Wolter ’55
	 Stephen F. Salzman ’62
	 John H. Fromm ’65

CENTURY CLUB
Dale A. Nelson ’51

Upsilon
Bucknell
GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB

	 Dr. Evan B. Siegel ’69

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 William H. McGowan ’73

VG DUES CLUB
	 Philip Curlett ’71

Upsilon Deuteron
Wabash
CENTURY CLUB

	 Robert A. Clancy, Jr. ’92
	 Ryan P. Tipps ’00

Phi
Lafayette
ROBERT FROST SOCIETY

	 Spencer A. Manthorpe ’58
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Robert N. Sellar ’63
	 Paul J. Tuohig ’65
	 Frank J. Arrison ’73

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
*	Edward A. Flood, Jr. ’50
	 Kurt W. Klunder ’57
	 Edward G. Merkel ’57
	 Dr. Joseph K. Lees ’60
*	W. Thomas Grimm ’61
	 William T. Wood ’63
	 Christopher Westcott ’67

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Robert J. Twitchell ’50
	 Raymond L. Howe ’54
	 Charles K. Wynn, Jr. ’59
	 George A. Laros, Jr. ’62
	 Andrew B. Hester ’78
	 George K. Kollitides, II ’91

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Rev. Raymond Paul Kress ’58

CENTURY CLUB
	 John R. Batley ’56
	 Thomas F. Names ’74

VG DUES CLUB
	 John K. Cooper ’63

Chi
Rochester
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Robert M. Tobey ’63
	 William A. Hammond ’73
	 Peter L. Niche ’78
	 Peter W. Havey, III ’79
	 Hadley A. Weinberg ’81

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Robert J. Feeney ’43
	 David M. Kilnapp ’76
	 Capt. Gregory J. Allen, (Ret.) ’77
	 John A. Badowski ’77
	 Edmond J. Burke ’81
	 Michael O. Morse, Esq. ’81
	 Joseph M. Pisano ’82
	 Richard E. Vastagh ’84

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Col. Eric Linhof, USAF (Ret.) ’44
	 Jerald D. Bullock ’45
	 Robert F. Miles ’50
	 James F. Crum ’56
	 CDR Paul Striffler, USN (Ret.) ’63
	 James M. Mazza, CFP ’73
	 Michael A. Recny ’78

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Duane B. Carr ’43
	 Richard W. Appel ’51
	 Jere S. Carter, CLU,CHFC ’58
	 Philip Z. Chrys ’75
	 Stephen R. Sloan ’78
	 Peter J. Russell ’79

CENTURY CLUB
	 Dr. James T. Haggerty ’54
	 Ronald B. Kaplin ’57
	 Robert L. Cale ’71

VG DUES CLUB
	 David J. States ’49
	 James P. Juraska ’73

Chi Deuteron
George Washington
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Dr. Edwin A. Gee ’41
	 Donald E. Lucas ’54

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Andrew N. Cline ’94

CENTURY CLUB
	 John J. Murphy, III ’94
	 Jason M. Weber ’98
	 Adam M McCready ’02

Psi
Hamilton
FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE

	 Ralph W. Rogers ’53
GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB

	 Walter J. Freeman, III ’48
SONS OF MINERVA

	 W. Lawrence Gulick ’52
	 Robert H. Wells ’60
	 John A. Anderson ’61
	 Albert F. Lotz, III ’67
	 Dr. Jonathan J. Hallenbeck ’80
	 Jacques P. Andre, Jr. ’89

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 Donald R. Grant ’53
	 George K. Sargent, III ’66

CENTURY CLUB
	 Glen G. Hudson ’60
	 Arthur S. Whittemore, III ’85

BOLD designates 100%ers
An ASTERIX (*) designates Lifetime VG Donors

Such a listing of events brings forth memories of all the excitement 
and heartbreak at the games and all of the side pleasures enjoyed. 
Who can forget the golf tradition which was begun at Northwestern 
and became a part of several later trips; sitting around an outdoor 
pool at a Holiday Inn in South Carolina; the MSU game, with the pre-
game party at the East Lansing home of Jack and Marilyn Desjardins; 
the OSU game in Columbus which ended in a 13-13 tie, complete with 
a streaker running the field during the halftime, and the underdog 
Buckeyes obnoxiously celebrating their “victory” all night long. 

Or the game vs. Colorado in Ann Arbor which gave the win to 
Colorado with a last second Hail Mary pass, avenged two years later 
with an underdog Michigan win at Colorado; the boat ride on Friday, 
followed by a loooong bus ride into Happy Valley at Penn State to enjoy 
another underdog win by the Wolverines and, to top it off, having our 
presence acknowledged by our team. 

And the ear-piercing noise at the Carrier Dome in Syracuse; the 
2000 freezing cold trip to Purdue for the Battle of the Drews, in which 
the Wolverines led 28 - 0 at the half and Tom Whittingham’s prophetic 
caution that you “can never have too many points” proved correct 
when Purdue kicked a late game field goal to win 31-28. 

There was that fateful trip to Seattle on Sept. 9, 2001, for a game 
with the Washington Huskies, after which many stayed to sightsee 
and were entrapped on Sept. 11. There were all those after-the-game 
banquets, topped off with robust singing, Barbara Zebranek and 
Franziska Schoenfeld at the piano. All these memories were ensconced 
in the multitudinous scrapbooks religiously kept by Jeanne Wise and 
many others, and the poems written by Beth Jenkins. 

In 2002, Ann Arbor was again chosen. The pleasure of again being 
on campus, enjoying Joe’s legendary tailgate, — still going strong 
after 50 plus years — and now with some of our children and even 
grandchildren stopping by — and seeing the game in the Big House — 
all prompted the decision to put an end to traveling days and return 
each fall thereafter to Ann Arbor. 

So, in 2003, the largest group ever gathered at the Sheraton. Most 
of the traveling group were there as well as some welcome additions: 
George Walsh and his brother Hal, (George filled us in on what it’s 
like to be the father of a big rock star, Joe Walsh with the Eagles), 
Spider Webb and his wife Nancy, Dick and Evelyn Sharpe, Larry Bartell, 
now teaching chemistry the big U- and in the subsequent years, Jean 
Sharp (widow of Ted Sharp), and Peg Canham, (widow of Don Canham, 
Michigan Athletic Director for 20 years), Carol Oddy (widow of Bob 
Oddy) and Julie James and daughter Laurie (widow of Bob James). 

Ann Arbor continues to be the chosen location for the annual get-
together. Some years the numbers are many, other years not so many. 
But the most important impact of all has been the camaraderie, the 
bringing together of men who became brothers through Theta Delta 
Chi, and with their wives, have shared their lives way beyond the 
annual football game. 

Small offshoot groups formed around a love of skiing with annual 
western sojourns together. A love of sailing has taken some to the 
Great Lakes and beyond to Greece, Turkey, Polynesia and the Caribbean. 
Europe, Scandinavia, the Mediterranean have been explored together, 
by car, on river cruises, and big boat cruises. And some get-together 
throughout the year just to enjoy the company of each other. 

Along the way death has taken some, and their widows have stayed 
in contact; and some of the wives are also deceased or are experiencing 
a life-altering illness. There is no promise that the Golden Years will 
be easy — only that the ties of strong life-long friendships are there 
to mitigate the pain. 

Written by Shirley McFee,  
edited by Franziska Schoenfeld 

Band of Brothers — and Sisters!
■ continued from previous page
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Psi Deuteron
UCLA
LINDSAY RUSSELL SOCIETY

	 Douglas G. Southern ’64

JOHN HAY LEADERSHIP SOCIETY
	 Edward A. Elliott ’63

PGL’s SOCIETY
*	Frank A. Rossi ’59

FOUNDERS’ CIRCLE
	 Dain S. Glad, PE ’54
	 T. Jay Glad ’55
	 James G. Lumsden ’55
	 S. Joel Vonderscher ’57
*	Anthony Osmundson ’64
	 John D. Bibb, MD ’66
	 Gerald T. Hartzell ’67
	 Richard C. Walker ’67
	 Eric James Davila ’91

GRADUATE LOYALTY CLUB
	 Robert E. Jordan ’50
	 Raymond E. Sturges ’50
	 Gordon F. Weaver ’51
	 Donald A. Lacer ’54
	 Ralph H. Marx ’54
	 Paul L. Schoch ’55
	 Raymond E. Paschke ’56
	 Owen E. Jackman ’89

SONS OF MINERVA
	 Carter E. Ruby ’42
	 Robert L. White ’50
	 Robert B. Heyn ’55
	 Gary A. Glenn ’59
	 Richard G. Reinjohn ’60
	 Robert A. Weeks ’64
	 Emil O. Erickson ’65

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 David Schmutte ’63
	 Phillip P. Bazan ’96

CENTURY CLUB
	 Thomas M. Frew, IV ’51
	 Darrin S. Trudeau ’86

VG DUES CLUB
	 Albert Morhaim ’81
	 Kevin F. Davila ’01

Psi Triton
UC Santa Barbara
SONS OF MINERVA

	 Ernie G. Bumatay ’71
	 William Madden ’74

STARS AND ARROWS CLUB
	 James E. O’Donnell ’73

CENTURY CLUB
	 Leon J. Owens ’68
	 Ramon W. Barger, Jr. ’74

Brothers Receive Top  
Athletic Honors

This past fall brought significant national accolades to 
two Theta Delta Chi brothers for their performances 
on and off the football field.  Senior Offensive Tackle 

at Brown, Paul Jasinowski, Zeta ’10, was recently named 
one of the sixteen finalists for the William V. Campbell 
Trophy given out annually to the nation’s top scholar-
athlete by the National Football Foundation and College 
Hall of Fame (NFF) while Senior Linebacker John Peters, 
Alpha ’10 was named one of ten finalists for the Gagliardi 
Trophy, widely recognized as the premier individual award 
in Division III football, honoring 
excellence in athletics, academics 
and community service. 

Bro. Jasinowski made the cut 
from the pool of 154 semifinalists, 
nominated by each of the institutions 
in the NCAA and NAIA, due to his 
strong performance academically 
as well as on the field. The criteria 
for being nominated includes being 
a senior or graduate student in the 
final year of eligibility, having a 
grade point average of at least 3.2 
on a 4.0 scale, having outstanding 
football ability as a first team player 
and having demonstrated strong 
leadership and citizenship. 

A double major in Economics and 
Urban Studies, Bro. Jasinowski boasted 
a 3.70 GPA while anchoring Brown’s offensive line en route to the Ivy League Championship, 
leading the league in fewest sacks allowed (7) and marking the third consecutive year that 
Brown has led the Ivy League in points scored and/or total offense.  Bro. Jasinowski has also 
been a strong contributor to the community, having been coordinator and leader of a weekly 
volunteer group for special needs students at Fox Point Elementary School for the past three 
years while recently co-coordinating a fundraiser event to benefit the fight against cancer called 
Bench Press for Cancer. 

All sixteen finalists, an impressive list which includes a number of College Football standouts 
such as Texas QB Colt McCoy and Minnesota WR Eric Decker, will receive a post-graduate scholarship 
in the amount of $18,000. While Bro. Jasinowski did not end up winning the 2009 William V. 
Campbell Trophy (that honor being given to Florida QB Tim Tebow), the Grand Lodge of Theta 
Delta Chi would like to congratulate Bro. Jasinowski for his accomplishments both on and off 
the field during his time as an undergraduate member of the Zeta Charge.

One of only two defensive players nominated for the Gagliardi Trophy, Bro. Peters recorded 121 
tackles and 6.5 tackles for loss during the 2009 season while being named an ESPN the Magazine 
Academic All-American and a Liberty League First Team All Star.  Bro. Peters became the first 
Union player to record at least 100 tackles since 1996, including 
tying his own team record of 22 tackles in a game versus Rochester 
this season. Bro. Peters’s season total ranks second at Union all-
time while 228 tackles for his career are good for 8th all-time. 

Off the field, he serves as the Philanthropy Chairman and 
Treasurer for Theta Delta Chi and as a tutor for the Academic 
Opportunity Program at Union.   Bro. Peters has also led the 
football team in tutoring at the Pleasant Value Middle School 
and Zollar Elementary School for the last three years. While 
Blaine Westemeyer, an Offensive Tackle from Augustana College 
took home the award this year, Bro. Peters’s achievements both 
philanthropically and athletically have been a great honor for 
Theta Delta Chi and the Grand Lodge would like to recognize him 
as well for being a man of such strong character.

Brother Jasinowski at 
the 160th Convention 
in Charlottesville, VA, 
August 2007.

Brother Peters at the 162nd 
Convention in Madison, WI, 
August 2009.
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The Charitos Society
For more information check the box on 
the enclosed Reply Envelope or send an  

email to charitos@tdx.org.
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Twenty-two men were initiated in 1972 into the PHI PROTERON  
ASSOCIATION at the Florida Institute of Technology, but  

ultimately never received a charter from the Grand Lodge.

?Quiz
Theta Delt

A Chi Deuteron Death  
in Afghanistan
Harold E. Brown Jr., Chi Deuteron ’94 (George Washington), 
was killed by a suicide bomber in Afghanistan in December. The 
widely reported incident took the lives of eight CIA agents, among 
them Bro. Brown. The CIA disclosed their hitherto classified status 
when the fatalities were announced. 

PGL Adam McCready, himself a Chi Deut, and a number of other Chi 
Deuts attended the funeral on January 9 in Clinton, Massachusetts.

Bro. Brown is survived by his wife and three children.

Omega

Xάριτος
The Charitos Society

friendship

Omega Roster
Alpha
Union
William R. Greiner ’65

Beta
Cornell
Franklin B. Read ’36
Charles T. Stewart ’40
William C. Flickinger ’41
David Estes ’43
Donald P. Skove ’44
James A. McTague ’45
Richard D. Idler ’46
George R. Lindemer ’52
E. Whitney Mitchell ’52
Joe L. Wannamaker ’54
John H. N. Fernald ’55
Vincent H. Rose ’55
Edward H. Barclay ’64
Barry A. Barclay ’67

Beta Deuteron
Iowa State
Kenneth M. Lochner, 		
	Jr. ’60

Gamma Deuteron
Michigan
Paul B. Teeter, Jr. ’44
Zeph Phillips, Jr. ’50
Casimir J. Gogulski ’56
Edward M. Neumann ’60

Gamma Triton
Michigan State
Thomas F. Cornell ’62

Delta Deuteron
Berkeley
John T. McKeever ’48
Charles M. Bouchard ’49
Philip J. Pankaskie ’49

Epsilon
William & Mary
W. E. Chesson ’43
Carlton O. Johnson ’49
Carl M. Lindberg ’61

Zeta
Brown
Allen H. Krause ’37
John R. Bathrick, Jr. ’56

Zeta Deuteron
McGill
William E. D. Gray ’44
James A. Fraser ’51

Eta
Bowdoin
Donald F. Prince ’31
Robert W. Armstrong, 		
	Jr. ’40

Eta Deuteron
Stanford
Richard K. Chapman ’50

Theta Deuteron
MIT
Henry B. Kroger ’33
Francis N. Le Baron ’44

Iota Deuteron
Williams
Richard C. Acker ’44
Anthony W. Moro ’55

Kappa 
Tufts
Harvey M. Powers, Jr. ’45
William L. Peduto ’53
Robert B. Hempstead ’61

Kappa Deuteron
Illinois
W. Russell Moss ’36
Ronald E. Fowler ’53

Kappa Triton
Northwestern
William L. McCullough ’53
David A. Smith, Sr. ’61

Lambda Deuteron
Toronto
Ralph Stuart, Jr. ’42
Hugh C. Porter ’48
Gordon D. Arnot ’50
Richard D. Graham ’76

Mu Deuteron
Amherst
Raymond C. Peterson ’51

Nu
Virginia
John D. Shankland ’35
C. Lind Bowden ’40
William G. Shearman ’44

Nu Deuteron
Lehigh
William K. Zucker, Jr. ’44
Herbert E. Fletcher ’45
William D. Miller, Jr. ’45
Theodore F. Deutz ’55

Xi
Hobart
Richard K. Werner ’39
John W. Owen ’40
Robert C. Stewart ’54
Charles M. Dunn ’59
Thomas Coyne, III ’60
Ernest H. Brown, Jr. ’62

Xi Deuteron
Washington
Frank V. Hansen ’51
John J. Haley ’52
Robert M. Thorstenson ’56
Peter D. Savelle ’58

Omicron Deuteron
Dartmouth
John N. Howard ’36
Harry S. Howard, Jr. ’40
Frederic S. Cluthe ’41
Donald A. Comes, Jr. ’44
Robert R. Huffman ’47
Julian F. Olney, Jr. ’51
Frank B. O’Neil ’51
Kirke E. Vernon ’63
Badrhn M. Ubushin ’74
Gerald C. Sanders ’81

Sigma Deuteron
Wisconsin
Wilmer H. 	
	Schaumberg ’45
Donald E. Haack ’51
Richard L. Reese ’58
Michael Wyngaard ’59

Sigma Triton
Penn State
C. Douglas Fish ’61
Ronald Avillion ’65

Phi
Lafayette
M. Edward Mooradian ’47
William S. McKelvy ’49
Jay A. Whalen ’51
Robert L. Yohe ’58

Chi
Rochester
Edward L. Mullen ’50

Chi Deuteron
George Washington
W. Todd Cahill ’47
Harold E. Brown, Jr. ’94
Lucas D. Wooster ’99

Psi
Hamilton
Frederick H. 	
	Cunningham, Jr. ’39

Psi Deuteron
UCLA
Earl H. Harris ’34
Raymond G. Gillette, 	
	Jr. ’41
Walter H. Jones ’42

Richard B. Todd ’43
Thomas J. Siatos ’45
G. William Gino ’52
John A. Depaoli ’56

Who’s Doing What
Max Wendkos, president of Sigma Triton, was elected to be the next 
Penn State Interfraternity Council (IFC) president. Wendkos is a senior-
marketing and psychology major and recipient of the Theta Delta Chi 
Educational Foundation’s Davenport Scholarship.”I decided I wanted to 
do this two years ago,” he said. “It’s exciting to finally be there.”

Every year, Kappa Charge at Tufts University holds a “Mustachio Bashio” 
event, a fundraiser from which proceeds are traditionally donated to the 
V Foundation for Cancer Research. Last year, however, brothers donated 
the roughly $1,400 they raised to Building Understanding through 
International Learning and Development (BUILD), a student-led Institute 
for Global Leadership initiative focusing on sustainable development in 
rural Guatemala. “I’m glad that we could provide a social atmosphere 
within the Tufts community while supporting a good cause and our Tufts 
community,” said junior Marcus Cheek, a brother at and former BUILD 
team leader. Thanks to Tessa Gellerson for this update.



Alpha
Union
Zach Epley
Union College 
Box #589
807 Union Street
Schenectady, NY 12308
516 903-1676 mobile
epleyz@union.edu	

Alpha Alumni Association
Robert LoParo  
435 Fairfield Avenue
Ridgewood, NJ 07450-1812
201 652-9310 Home Office
800 321-9979 x 571 Work
loparo@optonline.net

Beta
Cornell
Lucas Jones
800 University Avenue
Ithaca, NY 14850
858 342-0799 mobile
lucas.jones19@yahoo.com
http://www.thumpty.com

Beta Alumni Association
Leonard Shapiro
P. O. Box 1045
Woodstock, NY 12498
847 679-5545
914 388-3838 (cell)
sequoia2u@aol.com

Beta Deuteron
Iowa State
Craig Bowers
217 Ash Avenue
Ames, IA 50014
515 292-1954 house
319 464-7737 mobile
snakle@gmail.com
http://www.stuorg.iastate.
edu/thetadeltachi/

Beta Deuteron House  
Corporation
Ronald Hallenbeck
3119 Burnham Drive
Ames, IA 50010
515 343-5994 cell
515 233-2674
rhallenbeck@prodigy.net

Gamma Deuteron
U of Michigan
Dan Oakes
1205 E. University
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104
419 356-9111 mobile
danoakes@umich.edu

Gamma Deuteron Building 
Association
Larry Coates
909 10th St South
Unit 305
Naples, FL 34102
larryc1116@aol.com

Gamma Triton
Michigan State 
Nate Horian
445 Abbott Road
East Lansing, MI 48825
810 734-9872 mobile
horianna@msu.edu

Gamma Triton House  
Corporation
Brian G. Casey
2600 Abbott Rd. Apt# A9
Midland, MI 48642
989 486-1020 home
briangcasey@yahoo.com

Delta Deuteron
UC Berkeley
Ryan Rubin
2647 Durant Avenue
Berkeley, CA 94704
925 963-6706 mobile
ryanrubin@berkeley.edu

Delta Deuteron Building  
Association
c/o Mr. Martin Smith
256 Calle La Mesa, Ste. 100
Moraga, CA 94556
925 283-9424
martin_smith@hotmail.com

Epsilon
William and Mary
David Hampton	
CSU 4785	
110 Sadler Center	
Williamsburg, VA 23187
401 855-2665 mobile
davehampton330@gmail.com

Epsilon Alumnus Contact
Andrew Welch
8120 Amethyst Drive
Mc Lean, VA 22102
202 557-5656 cell
andrewdwelch@gmail.com

Epsilon Triton
Arizona State
Gregory Hewson
Unit 3032
7601 E. Indian Bend Road	
Scottsdale, AZ 85250
480 399-9890 mobile
ghewson@asu.edu

Epsilon Triton Alumni  
Association
Andrew Rill
5668 RFD
Long Grove, IL 60047
612alpha@comcast.net

Zeta
Brown 
Joseph Denotta
69 Brown St. Box 3441
Providence, RI 02912
503 717-3320 mobile
joseph_denotta@brown.edu

Zeta Alumni Association
Robert A. Mansfield 
66 Grover Road
Ashland, MA 01721
508 881-8848 Home
800 547-3620 Work
robert.a.mansfield@	
brewerlord.com

Eta Alumni  
Association
Bowdoin
Eugene Boyington 
207 865-6495 Home
207 865-6495 Work
gene@haasinstitute.com

Eta Deuteron
Stanford
Michael Flynn
Stanford University
675 Lomita Drive
Stanford, CA 94309
914 844-6700 mobile
flynn@stanford.edu
http://www.stanford.edu/
group/tdx/

Eta Deuteron Alumni  
Association
Edwin D. Taylor  
229 Amherst Avenue
San Mateo, CA 94402
650 344-8657 
edwin.taylor4@rcn.com

Theta Deuteron
MIT
Chris Compean
372 Memorial Drive
Cambridge, MA 02139
210 883-5968 mobile
chriscompean@gmail.com

Theta Deuteron House  
Corporation
Robert Schreiber
28 Grayson Lane
Newton, MA 02462-1009 
SchreiberRP@cdm.com

Theta Triton 
Binghamton University
Nicholas Caputo
84 Riverside Drive
Binghamton, NY 13905
917 539-0455
ncaputo1@binghamton.edu

Theta Triton House  
Corporation
David Miller
53 Illinois Ave
Bristol, CT 06010
732 710-1554

Iota Triton
U Mass Dartmouth
Jonathan Gillen
285 Old Westport Rd
North Dartmouth, MA 02747
413 231-3017 mobile
u_jgillen@umass.edu
http://www.umdthetadelta.
com

Iota Triton Alumni Association
Pat Huegal
Iota Triton Alumni Association
P.O. Box 540395
Waltham, MA 02454
508 353-5225
patrickhuegal@gmail.com

Kappa
Tufts
Benjamin Shore
123 Packard Avenue
Medford, MA 02155
516 527-7882 mobile
benjamin.shore@tufts.edu
http://ase.tufts.edu/tdx/

Kappa Corporation
Richard Walsh
6310 Post Road
North Kingstown, RI 	
02852-5518
401 884-9142
rwalsh@xpos.com

Lambda Deuteron
U of Toronto
Dan Campbell
22 Madison Avenue
Toronto, ON M5R 2S1
CANADA
416 923-8450 house phone
dan.campbell@utoronto.ca
http://www.22madison.com

Lambda Deuteron Alumni 
Association
Michael Lundgren
1046 Constance Rd
P. O. Box 134
Harcourt, ON K0L 1X0
CANADA
m.lundgren@xplornet.com

Lambda Triton
Rutgers University
Sean Vidolin
66 College Ave.
New Brunswick, NJ 08901-5102
908 229-4376
seanvid@eden.rutgers.edu

Lambda Triton House  
Corporation
Adam Marks
4 Citroen Way
Parsippany, NJ 07054
973 428-2840
adammarks02@yahoo.com

Mu Triton
UNC Greensboro
Robert Stucky
1310 West Market Street
Greensboro, NC 27403
704 477-5324 mobile
rpstucky@uncg.edu

Mu Triton Alumni Association
Andrew McQuain	
8290 Gate Pkwy West 	
Unit 803	
Jacksonville, FL 32216	
904 382-5018	
upthere13@gmail.com

Nu
U of Virginia
Lionel Rauth
1811 Lambeth Lane
Charlottesville, VA 22903
571 212-9969 mobile
LLR4C@virginia.edu

Nu House Corporation
Kevin McNerney
11955 Freedom Dr Ste 7000
Reston, VA 20190
Kevin.McNerney@	
KornFerry.com

Nu Deuteron House  
Corporation
Lehigh
James A. Conlin, Jr. 
31 Headley Road
Morristown, NJ 07960
973 993-8268 Home
212 797-1277 Work
jimc12344@aol.com

Nu Triton
Virginia Tech
Brandon Basehore
110 Northview Dr.
Apt. 24
Blacksburg, VA 24060
757 897-8676 mobile
basehore@vt.edu
http://filebox.vt.edu/org/tdx

Nu Triton House Corporation
Justin Shirk
3820 Keller Avenue
Alexandria, VA 22302
jshirk@vt.edu

Xi Colony
Hobart
Greg Alberti
2005 Scandling Center
Geneva, NY 14456
908 227-5274 mobile
GREGORY.ALBERTI@hws.edu

Xi Alumni Association
Cameron Lochhead
160 S. Finley Avenue
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920-1428
cameron.lochhead@	
guggenheimpartners.com

Xi Deuteron
U of Washington
Rick Farmer
4532 19th Avenue, NE
Seattle, WA 98105
847 370-8205 mobile
farmerr@u.washington.edu
http://www.xideut.org

Xi Deuteron House Corporation
Paul West
6530 Park Point Way NE
Seattle, WA 98115
(206) 245-8184
pwfilm@gmail.com

Northwest Graduate Alumni 
Association
Dan Keefe
PO Box 45326
Seattle, WA 98145-0326
206-973-1585 B
206 271-4881 mobile
tdx91@hotmail.com

Omicron Deuteron
Dartmouth
Charles Friedland
Dartmouth College
0422 Hinman
Hanover, NH 03755
310 780-7514 mobile
cwf@dartmouth.edu

Omicron Deuteron Alumni 
Association
Thomas C. Csatari 
Downs Rachlin Martin PLLC 
8 South Park St.
PO Box 191         
Lebanon, NH 03766-0191
603 448-2894 Home
603 448-2211 Work
Tom@DCHCLaw.com

Omicron Triton Alumni  
Association
U of Rhode Island
Stephen Russo 
189 Hudson Pond Road
West Greenwich, RI 02817-1958
860 823-2102 Work

Rho Proteron
U of South Carolina
Ian McMillan
521 Georgia St
Columbia, SC 29201
864 884-1208 mobile
MCMILLAI@mailbox.sc.edu

Rho Triton House  
Corporation
Virginia Commonwealth 
University
David Wright
2512 Maple Hall Port
Midlothian, VA 23113
804 934-7647

Sigma Deuteron
U of Wisconsin
Patrick Loureiro
University of Wisconsin
144 Langdon Street
Madison, WI 53703
201 618-7759
ploureiro@wisc.edu

Sigma Deuteron House  
Corporation
David Howlett
3435 W. Schubert Ave
Chicago, IL 60647-1226
847 494-8056 Home
800 808-4239 x7459 Work
davehow@cdw.com

Sigma Triton
Penn State
Chris Cover
305 E. Prospect Ave.
State College, PA 16801
717 395-7135 mobile
cmc5480@psu.edu

Sigma Triton Housing  
Corporation
Craig Bossong
161 Park St Apt #8
Ridgefield Park, NJ 07660
412 487-6186
cbossong@hertenburstein.com

Tau Triton
Marist College
Michael Malan
914 434-3274 mobile
michael.malan@marist.edu

Upsilon Deuteron
Wabash
Jacob Surface
415 South Washington
Crawfordsville, IN 47933
765 376-8845
surfacej@wabash.edu
http://www.wabash.edu/orgs/
fraternity/thetadelt/

Upsilon Deuteron Alumni 
Association
Jason Switt
3129 Whirlaway LN
Montgomery, IL 60538
630 844-1848 home
312 899-4831 work
dvzo@aol.com

Phi Alumni Association
Lafayette
Joseph J. C. Blannett
1227 Revere Dr.
Chalfont, PA 18914-1067
215 412-8022 Home
tjblannett@comcast.net

Chi Alumni Association
U of Rochester
Mark Todd
149 Edgerton St
Rochester, NY 14607
716 242-8909 Home
mltodd@frontier.net

Chi Deuteron
George Washington
Hursh Vasant
1900 F Street NW
Washington, DC 20052
732 778-4495 mobile
Prosoccr@gwmail.gwu.edu
http://www.gwu.edu/~tdx

Chi Deuteron Alumni  
Association
Brett Goldsmith
2601 Park Center Dr
apt C1206
Alexandria, VA 22302-1409
703 522-0333 Home
thepeach@gmail.com

Psi
Hamilton
Maxwell Brindle
Hamilton College
198 College Hill Road
Box 253
Clinton, NY 13323
703 966-5808 mobile
mbrindle@hamilton.edu

Psi Alumni Association
David A. Stone
PO Box 8000
Ashburnham, MA 01430
978 827-7468 Home 
dstone@cushing.org

Psi Deuteron Colony
UCLA
Joseph Park
547 Gayley Ave.
Los Angeles, CA 90024
951 491.4216 mobile
joseph.park@ucla.edu

Psi Deuteron House  
Corporation
Henry Leyva
110 North Edison Place
Long Beach, CA90802
661 510-3685

Psi Deuteron Alumni  
Association
Felix Hernandez
530 North Clintwood Ave
La Puente, CA 91744-3415
310 739 4056
Felix@UCLAalumni.net

Wilmington  
Graduate  
Association
James Clark
39 Stabler Circle
Wilmington, DE 19807
302 996-0195 Home
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